I-K-Mediary Core group meeting notes
26 Feb 2009 
Present : Andrew, Azra, Lakwi,  Lynne, Sham (for half of it), Catherine (chair and notes) 
Apologies:  Faye, Geoff, Yaso 

Unable to connect in:  Jenny 

1 Membership policy

We discussed the aspects of the assumptions about membership of the group. Broadly the core group members present endorsed the assumptions.   

Discussion areas were
Membership criteria

The current description of who is eligible to be a member was endorsed. Suggestion to make the criteria about learning more explicit.  

Individual vs Organisational membership

In current phase no need for organisational endorsement, this could scare people off. Networks based on keen individuals not reluctant organisational representatives. Need to keep individuals involved even after they leave organisations. 
Formal vs informal membership

Moving to more formal membership could be intimidating for some members or put them off.  In the current phase informal membership is fine.  If we were ever successful in securing funds, some more formal governance roles will be required but most normal members, membership would remain informal 

Requirements of membership

Agreed that it is OK to ask people to contribute to discussions and share what they know.   This gives people a mandate to push people to respond to discussions/questions on the group. 
Group size 

We need to be open to expansion, don’t need to worry about this.  No-one had any idea how many potential members there might be worldwide!  Good that we are not looking for “representation” eg from different regions, just going with people who are interested.  

Action

Catherine to create a membership policy based on this feedback to be shared with existing and potential new members.  

2.  Concept note

We discussed the first draft of the concept note. 

Feedback was

· Needs to be punchier and state why intermediaries are important for development (Geoff in advance of meeting) 

· Needed to be respun to focus on the problem and what the network is going to do about it. 

· Section on objectives needed to be more closely related to the problem statement. 

· Needs to illustrate sustainability of the network

We had a discussion about what activities should be included

· getting the network going with a network convenor based in a core group member organisation,

· Identifying tools for collaboration and a public presence for the group 

·  joint work on developing standards for our work,

·  collation of case studies to be used for evaluation and to build greater understanding of our work, 

· discussed how a small group might take forward some of these areas then develop activities that will have broader participation from the rest of the group (capacity building)

Action 

Catherine to continue working on this and will share another draft shortly

Lynne to share initial results of the donor scoping study with the group 
Next meeting:   Thurs 26 March 8 am UK time 

To cover concept note and plans for next group workshop. 
